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St Stephens Community Academy 

Fortnightly Family Newsletter  

www. ststephenscornwall.co.uk            https://twitter.com/ADMAT_SSCA                                                    01566 772170 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Another busy and exciting two weeks at St Stephens , I hope this newsletter conveys what 
amazing opportunities and enrichment activities your children are immersed in on a daily basis.  
A HUGE well done to all of St Stephens Samba Band –led brilliantly by Ms Gilbert– who 
represented our school at Launceston Carnival  last Saturday. A fantastic community event . 
Thank you to all the parents and PTFA members who also gave their time to support the 
children. The band achieved second place overall –a wonderful achievement. We were also so 

proud of Holly (Y5) who was chosen to be the Carnival Queen– a real honour that she carried out perfectly. We 
have published some photographs on our website, Facebook page and in this newsletter. Please can I take this 
opportunity to remind you that we only allow children on these platforms who have parental consent. If you 
take photos for any social media site e.g. Tik Tok these can only be of your own children and not others in the 
school without their permission. This applies to in school and out of school for obvious safeguarding reasons. 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  
My last request this week is regarding lost property. It is overwhelming how many children seem to lose items and 
how much uniform we find around the school. If it isn’t claimed via your child’s class it gets sent to the office . We 
store it there for up to three weeks. Unfortunately the majority of items found are not named. PLEASE can you 
ensure all your child’s belongings are clearly named. Pen does wash off over time so its worth checking regularly. If 
your item is pre loved and has another child’s name on please can we ask you to change so if lost we can take to 
the correct owner.  
Have a relaxing weekend –one more week and then we can all recharge our batteries over half term. We break up 
on Friday 21st October and return on Monday 31st October. Many thanks for your continued support. I look 
forward to meeting you next week at Parent meetings, to celebrate your children’s success’. 
Best wishes 

Maura Furber                           

           School Improvement  
 

This week we were delighted to host a Trust Governors network meeting. It is 
so good to share  ideas, discuss strategies that support the  Trust schools to 
provide the very best they can for the children .Together we identified areas 
that need a particular focus.  
We split into three groups and discussed the school curriculum , SEND, equal-
ity ,inclusion , behaviour and safeguarding. All key aspects that must be  pri-
oritised and  managed as a team.  
Our new school Academy Action Plan is now available on the school website under the Key Information 
tab and Academy Improvement if you would like to look.  
I am also delighted to inform you that we have another parent interested in becoming a governor at the 
school . This means we will now have a full local governing body  at St Stephens to support and                         
strategically lead our wonderful school. 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



Outside Learning –Life skills in Action 
 

September went by so fast, I think it's 
because we've been having so much 

fun in Preschool! 
  

Every week the children are invited to 
join in with our Wild tribe sessions. 

These sessions are fantastic at                      
promoting self-esteem, creativity,  

confidence and independence.  
 

We are so lucky to be able to use the 
vast school grounds to plan sessions 

that build on the needs and  
development of the chil-

dren. It offers the children a 
safe and secure space to 

explore and play and ena-
bles supported risk-taking 

and child-centered learning 
 
 
 

Survival Skills and our Climate Curriculum 

Last week Class 3 had their first of three days at the Woodland 
Skills Centre. Our learning in these sessions is based on survival 
skills. 

One of the activities that we took part in was a 'taste test'. We 
learned about different foods that could be foraged on Dartmoor.  

Most of class 3 tried whortleberries, which were sweet and very 
similar to blueberries. Seven daring children volunteered to taste 
a cricket! One child said they tasted salty and like meat, another 
said they were disgusting! 

On our return to school, Class 3 were asked what they learned. Here are some                                       
of their responses: 

We learned that humans need food, water, shelter and warmth to survive. 

We learned how to signal to a rescue helper that we need help. 

We learned about how a compass works and how we             

can use this for navigation. 

We learned how to make nettle syrup using 
water, baby nettle leaves and sugar. 

Check out our blog to see this week's session 
where we learnt about water                           

purification and shelter building. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Reading Rocks 

A very big well done to the children who completed 

the Summer Reading Challenge at Launceston Library 

this summer. We presented their special ‘Gadgeteers’ 

certificates this week in our whole school assembly. In 

this assembly we were also talking about our school 

value of ‘Creativity’ and sharing poems from the Chil-

dren’s Poet Laureate Joseph Coelho because it was  

World Poetry Day on the 6th October .                                      

This week we were also very excited to receive our 

very first delivery from Reading Rocks. Every 2 months 

we will receive 4 carefully curated book packages 

(EYFS, Year 1/2, Year 3/4, Year 5/6) . The books are 

brand new or even pre-release, culturally diverse and    absolutely captivating. A huge thank you to the PTFA 

who are funding this subscription. 



  
PTFA Sponsored Mile  

WOW -what amazing effort, stamina, determination, kindness and 
teamwork has been demonstrated this afternoon by all the classes. 
The sun shone for us and our wonderful PTFA members came and 
cheered us on, presented stickers and each child had a special 
certificate for taking part. We have been overwhelmed by your 
generosity.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To date this event has raised  
£1,460.02. A huge Thank you on behalf 
of the children.  
Check out the class blogs for more 
photos. 
 
Great job Team St Stephens. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A VERY LARGE VISITOR!!! 

Class F are learning about farming and harvest. 

 This week Alan, from Rundle & Co Agri, visited us with his Massey tractor. We all had a go at 

sitting in the cab and had a chance to ask our questions we had prepared. We found out that a 

trailer is attached to the hitch at the back of the tractor and why the tyres have big treads. 

 

A HUGE thank you to Alan for bringing our learning alive and answering our many questions! 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                Launceston Carnival 

 

St Stephens Samba Band totally 

rocked the night and came away 

with 2nd prize-what a fantastic 

achievement. A HUGE thank you 

to Ms. Gilbert for coordinating and 

organising the group to represent 

St Stephens at this community 

event -many weeks of after school 

club and a pre warm up on Satur-

day afternoon have led to this 

wonderful achievement. Also, a 

very big thank you to members of 

the PTFA and parents who came along to  support their samba drummers! It was also 

wonderful that so many ex-St Stephens' pupils wanted to join in too.   

 

 

The costumes, lights and 

decorations were fantastic, 

thank you for all your efforts 

to make the night so special for the children.  

 

We are also very proud that this year the Launceston Carnival Queen 

is Holly from St Stephens. She and her attendants looked absolutely 

beautiful, and we know they will represent the town brilliantly.  

 

Great job “Team St Stephens”  



 

Parent Meetings 

Don’t forget to sign up to meet with your child’s teacher next week. Find 

out how your child is getting on and the next steps to support them .  

Appointment boards are in the Reception area for you to select a                                

convenient time. If you cannot make the dates given please speak with the 

teacher to organise another date. It’s so important to 

work together –we all want the very best for our 

most important stakeholders –the children. 

Thank you.  




